CSCC

Minutes of October 27, 2010

Attendance:  Paul D’Angelo, Dan Frieri, Lindsay Gagliano, Diane Gruenberg, Leona Harris, Wayne Heisler, Jillian Irizarry, Jennifer Kass, Magda Manetas, Marc Meola, James Norfleet, Manish Paliwal, Sean Parsons, Janice Vermeychuk, Carol Wells 
Excused:  Gregory Pogue, Mark Woodford

Guests:  Tom Mahoney and Carol Bresnahan

Minutes review from October 13th reviewed.   Marc suggested minutes are amended to reflect that currently there are several policies which address Facilities Use.  James Norfleet suggested adding that these policies have not gone through the governance process.  Minutes will be amended to include both statements.

Discussion of Facilities Use Policy: 

Manish introduced Tom Mahoney General Council.  Tom stated based on the last meeting that he had incorporated many suggested changes to the policy and wanted to review these changes with the members of the CSCC.  Major changes are as follows:
	Section
	Page Number
	Suggestion
	Change

	Introduction
	Page 1
	Value of free speech on campus emphasized more in the policy.
	Added , “The College acknowledges the vital educational value of constitutionally protected speech…

	
	Page 1
	Real property needs to be clearly defined.
	Changed paragraph content on page 1 and 2 to better explain Real Property and its scope.  


	Definitions
	Page 2
	Needed to be more clearly defined.
	Changed order of existing definitions and added three additional definitions – Limited Use areas, Non-Public areas and Public Use areas.

	Policy
	Page 3
	General Restrictions  
	General Restrictions were replaced with College Real Property Designation section.  Added a. College Real Property Designation which describes the classifications of map which are Public Use Areas, Limited Use Areas and Non-Public Areas

	 
	 
	
	Added b. Public Inspection of Property Designations (map)

	
	
	
	Added c. RPUC

	Policy
	Page 4 
	General Restrictions 
	General Restrictions replaced under number 2.
g. “not unduly” was added before infringe on the rights ….


Discussion:

Wayne stressed the importance of protecting free speech on the campus and did not feel the changes to the introduction provided the necessary emphasis on TCNJ’s commitment to this constitutionally protected right.  The Provost pointed out that this document wanted to provide a balance between the mission of TCNJ and the right for the public to speak on the campus.  Tom stated the policies currently in effect deter the right to exercise free speech and are potentially liable to TCNJ.  Paul did not feel there were enough procedures in place to ensure that free speech was protected.  Adding the word unduly did not change his perception that free speech could be interrupted or terminated without the appropriate procedures in place.
Tom provided clarification of the RPUC role to Marc.  Manish suggested that the RPUC be renamed the CRPUC.  The Administrator role was also defined by Tom.  There are still some concerns regarding the Presidential appointed Administrator role.  

Real Property Classifications – Magda suggested that brief definitions of Public Use, Limited Use Areas and Non-Public Areas be included in II Definitions.  Leona agreed that Tom should use the definitions he had briefly given to us so that they are clear in the document when he is not present to articulate them.   Carol Breshnan agreed that they could be added to the document.

Diane would like a more defined guiding principal for the RPUC to follow when designing the map.  Diane felt that the Public Use Areas section content needs to be stronger and clearer.

There seemed to be some confusion about the rights of Non-College Users vs. College Users.  Leona asked for clarification to be present in the document.
Manish asked that 1. Noise levels and 2. Sound Amplification (page 7) are merged together.

Tom gave an example of the appeals process and firmly believes having one person determine the appeal is appropriate.

Carol W. felt that the name of the policy should be the Campus Use Policy instead of the Facilities Use Policy.

The committee felt it was time for public testimony.  Fora will be on November 4 and November 5th.  Feedback will be taken at the Fora.  Faculty Senate, Staff Senate and SGA meetings will follow.  Campus wide email will be drafted by Manish.  Tom Mahoney will send Manish the latest pdf of policy for campus wide distribution with email.

